
St. John the Evangelist Parish 
915 Route 212, Centerville, Saugerties, NY 12477 

Phone: 845-246-9581 • Fax: 845-246-9582 • web: www.sjechurch.org 

M A S S  S C H E DU L E :  
Saturday- 5:00 PM, Sunday- 8:30 AM, 10:30 AM 

Daily: Monday-Thursday & Saturday - 8:30 AM, Morning Prayer 8:15 AM 

Holy Days: Please check bulletin 

CONFESSIONS: Saturdayï 3:30 to 4:30 PM 

ALTAR ROSARY:  

President: Donna Anderson (246-9719) Meets the first Wednesday of the month 

ALTAR SERVERS: Coordinator Joan Jensen (246-9581) 

BAPTISM: Baptism upon request. Preparation required. 

Leaders in preparation: Patricia & Gary Moore (246-5164) 

CATHOLIC SCHOOLS: Coleman Catholic High School - 845-338-2750, 

ST. JOHNôS YOUTH GROUP (TEENAGERS): Denise Dudzic (246-2811) &  

   Gabrielle Baker (247-3454) 

COMMUNITY ACTION / FOOD PANTRY: Maria Granda (246-3635) 

COUNCIL OF CHURCHES: Marilyn Washer (246-5236), Maureen Rothe 246-0305 

DEANERY: Frankie Cullen (853-5557) 

LAY TRUSTEES: Pat Fitzsimmons (246-4431), Robert Gauvreau (246-3544) 

LITURGY COMMITTEE: Robert Howe (246-8510) 

MARRIAGES: By appointment. Please make arrangements at least six months prior to 

wedding. Preparation is mandatory. 

MINISTRY TO HOMEBOUND AND ELDERLY: Eileen Oswald (246-7042) 

MUSIC MINISTRY: Kelly Rea (246-0395) 

OPERATIONS: Robert Gauvreau (246-3544) 

SPIRIT OF LIFE PRAYER GROUP: Fr. Woodruff (246-9581) Meets Tuesdays 7:00 PM & 

first Sunday of each month at 12:00 to 1:00 PM (Instructional Prayer MeetingðAll are welcome!) 

PARISH COUNCIL: President Pat Fitzsimmons (246-4431) 

PARISH NURSE: Anne Grunbaum (246-1667) 

RCIA: Fr. William Woodruff (246-9581) 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION: Director Joan Corton (339-4391) 

RESPECT LIFE COMMITTEE: Joseph Defino Sr. (246-6908) , Barbara OôReilly (246-7810) 

SECRETARIES: Joan Jensen (217-7090), Barbara Renner (8:30 AMð8:30 PM Only ð246-3424) 

ST. JOHNôS CHURCH STORE: Ramona Kemp (845-417-6638) & Elaine Arvidson (246-4468) 

VOCATIONS: Pat Fitzsimmons (246-4431) 

FATHER WILLIAM F. WOODRUFF, PASTOR 
 MSGR. WILLIAM E. WILLIAMS, PASTOR EMERITUS 

Handicap  

Accessible 



ST. JOHN THE EVANGELIST PARISH 

Saturday  8:30  In Celebration of Rev. George W. Hommelôs Golden Anniversary of Ordination 

   To The Holy PriesthoodðReq. by Judith Montano 

 5:00 Rose Mayone SassoðReq. by Mary Mayone 

Sunday  8:30  Lorraine OôNeill (Birthday Remembrance) & Katherine Renner (Anniversary Remembrance) - 

   Req. by Their Family 

 1030 For All The People of The Parish 

Monday  8:30  Holy Communion Service 

Tuesday  8:30  Holy Communion Service 

Wednesday  8:30  Holy Communion Service 

Thursday  8:30 Holy Communion Service 

Friday  8:30  Holy Communion Service 

Saturday  8:30  Marquerite Gauvreau (Birthday Remembrance) - Req. by Her Husband, Bob 

 5:00  Florence B. OôLeary (Birthday Remembrance) - Req. by Bill & Kris Hodgson 

Sunday  8:30 In Celebration of The 6th Birthday of Cooper McCoy RennerðReq. by My Ma & Pop Pop 

 10:30  All The People of The Parish 

SAINTS & SPECIAL OBSERVANCESï 

MonðSt. Norbert, Bishop 

Thuð St. Ephrem, Deacon and Doctor of the Church 

Satð  St. Barnabas, Apostle 

 

INFECTION CONTROL & EMERGENCY MEDICATION 

ADMINISTRATION ï This workshop demonstrates how to keep 

children healthy in a group by using infection control techniques 

that reduce the spread of germs.  This workshop will also include 

the proper use of Epi-pens and asthma medications.  Proper 

guidelines and required paperwork for emergency medications 

will be included.  This will take place here at St. Johnôs on June 

29th from 6 to 9 PM.  Trainer ð Anne Grunbaum RN/BSN, 

Health Care Consultant.  The cost is $25ðbring payment with 

you made payable to RWCS ð Register with Child Care 

Connections.  For more information, call 331-7080 Ext. 126 or 

jmarkle@fowinc.org. 

 

YOU DID IT FOR ME -  If you know of someone who 

would enjoy a visit from their fellow parishioners, 

please call the church office (246-9581)to let us know.   

Bob HoyðTen Broeck Common 

Barbara CoppeyðFerncliff Nursing Home 

Irene GeickðKingston Hospital 

Janet CurryðThe Pines in Catskill 

Judy FieroðThe Pines in Catskill  

Fr. Al PizzutoðOur Lady of Consolation Residence 

3103 Arlington Avenue, Bronx, NY 10463-3305 

1-718548-0888 or 1-718-548-0889 

Msgr. Williamsð845-399-9837 

óI tell you, whenever you did this for one of the least important of 

these brothers of mine, you did it for me!ò.  

 Matthew 25: 40 

 

ULTREYA - Join your Cursillo Community as we gather for 

Ultreya here at St. Johnôs on June 9th at 7:30 PM.  Bring 

something for the sharing table.  For more information, call Joe 

Defino at 246-6908. 

 

ST. JOHNôS CHURCH STOREï Will be opened after all the 

Holy Masses the weekend of June 4th & 5th. 

 

 

DEAR FRIENDS IN THE LORD ï When we are 

told that the Lord calls each of us to be co-

missionaries and co-evangelizers of the Church, as 

was St. Paul and the other apostles, we do not often 

realize how much mission work there is to be done in 

the U.S.  There is far more than your or I could ever imagine. 

 The annual National Black and Indian Mission 

Collection, taken up in parishes across the nation, enables the 

Church in the United States to provide desperately required 

pastoral, educational, and spiritual assistance to some of the 

neediest of our brothers and sisters in the Lord.  From the inner-

cities of the rural south tot the deserts of the southwest to the 

wilderness of Alaska, grants from the annual appeal make it 

possible for the Church to assist our Black and Indian Catholic 

communities.  Here in the Archdiocese, we receive grants twice 

per year that are applied to Black parishes in Harlem and the 

Bronx, making it possible from them to serve their parishioners 

much more than they could on their own. 

 With this letter, I invite you to be as generous as you 

possibly can be in making sacrificial offering to the crucially 

important and necessary ministry of the Church. 

 With gratitude and prayerful best wishes, I am, 

   Faithfully in Christ, 

   Timothy Michael Cardinal Dolan 

   Archbishop of New York 

This special collection will take place on the weekend of June 4th 

and 5th.  We thank you in advance for your support. 

 

ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING - Will take place on 

Monday, June 6th at 6:30 PM.  All who would like to help in the 

fund/fun raising endeavors of our parish are welcome to attend. 

 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION NEWS - Registration has begun for 

our 2016-2017 Religious Education Program.  Our program is 

open to all children from 4 years of age through 9th grade.  Please 

stop by the church or rectory office for a registration form or call 

Joan Corton at 339-4391 for more information.  Our program will 

be meeting on Mondays from Grade Pre K-6 from 6:05 to 7:35 

PM.  Seventh and Eighth Graders will continue their program in 

modular form.  Come join us!  Please note that if you register on 

or before June 30th you will receive a discounted rate. 

 

 



TENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

My Dearest Brothers and Sisters in the Lord Jesus Christ,   

 PLEASE SPREAD THE GOOD WORD TO ANYONE 

WHO YOU KNOW THAT WE HAVE A PARISH MISSION 

FROM SEPTEMBER 10th THROUGH SEPTEMBER 14th.  

 Please permit me to give you the same summary that I 

gave to our Parish Council when we met on Monday, May 23rd. 

The Parish Mission is being conducted by Tony Bellizzi who is a 

Catholic layman specializing in Catholic evangelizing. The theme 

of the retreat is: ñA Parish Journey with Jesus and Mary.ò The 

dates and times would be the following:  

 1) Tony will speak at the Homily time at all three Holy 

Masses on the weekend of September 10th and 11th. I will literally 

give a 20-second Homily and I will introduce Tony who will then 

talk about the Parish Mission.  

 2) After the 8:30 A.M. Holy Masses on the mornings of 

the 12th through the 14th of September, Tony will give a condensed 

version of the evening sessions. These condensed versions will 

last approximately half an hour from about 9:00 A.M. until about 

9:30 A.M.  

 3) Tony will give a special session for children for our 

Religious Education Family Night on Monday evening, September 

12th, from 6:00 until 7:00 P.M.  

 4) The Evening Sessions, which are geared for teenagers 

and adults of any age, will be on Monday evening, September 12th, 

from 7:30 until 8:30 P.M.; Tuesday evening, September 13th, from 

7:30 until 8:30 P.M.; and the concluding night will be Wednesday 

evening, September 14th, from 7:30 P.M. until approaching 9:00 

P.M.  

 5) The Sacrament of Reconciliation (Penance, 

Confession) will be available after the Tuesday evening session. 

The following would be special features of the Parish Mission:  

 1) The themes of the 7:30 P.M. Evening Sessions are: 

Monday, ñOpening Up Your Heart To Jesusò (journeying with 

Our Lord closer and deeper than ever before now); Tuesday, 

ñJourney With Jesusò (focusing on the topics and themes surfaced 

by the parish on cards collected at the weekend Holy Masses) plus 

the ñJourney With Jesusò guided meditation experience; 

Wednesday, ñFull Of Graceò (on the apparitions of the Blessed 

Mother.  

 2) Tony will be available each day for individual prayer 

and spiritual direction.  

 3) There will be index cards and pencils in the pews and 

on the chairs for everyone who attends the three weekend Holy 

Masses during Saturday afternoon, September 10th and Sunday 

morning, September 11th. The index cards and pencils are 

available for all of you folks to write down your personal spiritual 

and life needs, questions, topics, and petitions. The completed 

cards may be put into special baskets at the exits of the Church as 

you leave at the conclusion of each of the Holy Masses.  

 4) Tony has books and CDs of the Guided Meditations 

which will be available for purchase at the end of the 

presentations. Tony would appreciate it if a few parishioners each 

night would be available to sell these items. Tony also has 

inexpensive bracelets for sale that his Bolivian street youth made. 

The youth are supported by his ñHope for the Childrenò 

foundation. Tony would want to have the bracelets available for 

sale in the lobby after the Parish Mission.  

 WELL, THERE YOU HAVE IT; PLEASE FEEL FREE 

TO PASS ON THIS LETTER TO ANYONE YOU KNOW, 

ESPECIALLY ANYONE WHO MAY HAVE LAPSED FROM 

THE PRACTICE OF THE CATHOLIC FAITH; WE WANT TO 

EMPHASIZE THAT ALL PEOPLE ARE MOST WELCOME!  

 May I conclude this letter to you with a friendly reminder 

of upcoming events. The Church Store is open this weekend after 

each of our Holy Masses. There is no Instructional Prayer Meeting 

this first Sunday of June because I will be on my Annual Retreat 

from Sunday afternoon, June 5th until Friday evening, June 10th. I 

WILL, OF COURSE, RETURN SHOULD THERE BE A 

FUNERAL OR OTHER EMERGENCY. The Advisory 

Committee for Parish Development will meet in the Church this 

Monday, June 6th, at 6:30 P.M. Ultreya is this Thursday, June 9th, 

at 7:30 P.M. in the Chapel. Next Sunday, June 12th, at the 10:30 

A.M. Holy Mass, we will honor the graduates of the parish as well 

as honor the Beatitude Scholarship winners. The Vocations 

Committee of the parish will meet on Monday, June 13th, at 6:30 

P.M.    

   Sincerely, with prayers,  

   Father Bill Woodruff   

ELDER LAW AND ESTATE PLANNING WORKSHOP ï 

Presented by the Saugerties Knights of Columbus will be 

presented on June 7th from 6 to 8 PM at the Saugerties Knights of 

Columbus, 19 Barclay Street.  This is a free public workshop.  

Join five professionals who will explain what the probate process 

involves, reasons to prepare a Trust, Medicare enrollment options, 

advanced planning for medical and extended care costs not 

covered by Medicare, intelligent tax planning and creative ways 

to use life insurance in the planning of wealth distribution.  This 

workshop is for those people interested to see what they will be 

facing in their later years, what it means to probate a Will, what 

happens if you donôt have a Will, and how planning at a young 

age is cost effective.  FMI, contact John Dickson at 246-3173. 

 

PENNY SOCIALï Will take place at the Katsbaan Reformed 

Church on June 11th at 12 noon. 

PILGRIMAGE ï To Stockbridge, MA to celebrate the 

Extraordinary Jubilee Year of Mercy and take advantage of the 

graces attached to this year.  This will take place on June 20th 

from 9 AM to 4 PM.  Bus leaves from Sacred Heart Church in 

Esopus.  Mass will be celebrated at the shrine by Fr. Grohe.  

Bring your own lunch and enjoy the picnic area.  Donation of $25 

pp.  Make checks payable to Sacred Heart Church.  Reservations 

and payment by June 12th.  FMI, please call Barbara at 331-2163 

or Lorraine at 220-7806.  Bus leaves at 9 AM so come earlier. 

 

THE NY CATHOLIC BIBLE SUMMIT 2016 ï Will take place 

on June 18th at the NY Catholic Center, 350 East 56th Street, 

NYC.  FMI, visit www.nyfaithformation.org. 

 

FAMOUS ONE-LINERSï Older people shouldnôt eat health 

food; they need all the preservatives they can get.     Robert Orben 

 



JUNE 5, 2016 

ñPlease Pray For All Bishops, Priests, Deacons & Religious!ò 

When the Lord saw her, he was moved with pity for her and said 

to her, "Do not weep." He stepped forward and touched the 

coffin; at this the bearers halted, and he said, "Young man, I tell 

you, arise!" The dead man sat up and began to speak, and Jesus 

gave him to his mother. - Lk 7:13-15 

STEWARDSHIP CORNER 

THE LORD HAS BLESSED US 

IN SO MANY WAYSé 

Let us return to Him a fair share of 

THE MANY GIFTS  

He has already given us. 

 

April 2016 

Attendance:  April 2016 ð 986 

Attendance:  April 2015 ð 1,245 

 

                                                           YTD  
Collections:   $10,453.25  $80,339.06 

Other Income: $  3,061.00  $65,405.39 

Total Income: $13,514.25              $ 145,744.45 

Expenses: $14,830.62              $ 137,003.26 

Total:  $ (1,316.37)                $  8,741.19 

 

PARISHIONERSô COMMENTï My family prayed about this and 

financially it will be a burden, but we are to give back to God for seeing 

us through these difficult days and bring us this far.  So we have started 

our tithing and I know God will bring us through. 

 

PASTORôS COMMENTï Generosity in our hearts is a sign of the 

presence of God within us.  That is part of the light that the Lord asks 

us to let shine into the darkness around us.  Thank you for your 

sacrifice.   

 

                          ñRemember St. Johnôs in Your Will!ò 

FOOD PANTRY ITEM FOR NEXT WEEK:  

COFFEE 

YOUR PRAYERS ARE REQUESTED FOR:  
Vincent Saturn, Bob Nealon, Judy Fiero, Grace Yund, 

Janet Curry, Gene Woodruff, Peter & Brunie Kandora, 

Liz Parker, Jimmy Paes, John Lynch, Tom Ward, Ian 

& Kathryn Melville, Nancy Dwyer, Claire Miller, 

Roseann Chiodo, Margaret Todd, Meredith McSpirit, Mary 

McDermott, Aloise Bedell, Griffen Defino, Mary Brazier, George 

Nau, Irene MacNamara, Dennis Houlihan, Bill Mower, Bill 

Swart, Marion Benz, Furtino Martinez, Daniel Rinadli, William & 

Judith Langdon, Rose Topple, Joe Vermeesch, Leanne Dixon, 

Janet Teitter, Arlene Molfino, Gloria Carolfi, Andrew Remsen, 

Bernadino Santos, Fr. Brian Brennan, Walt Andersen, and 

Frankie Cullen. 



PRAYER FOR LIFE  

 

Jesus, Mary and Joseph we love you very much.  

Help us spiritually adopt and protect all human life  

from preborn to natural death.    

Amen. 

JUNE 5, 2016 

 

MAKING ALL THINGS NEW  

God our Father, through the Gospel and the Eucharist,  

You bring us together as Your Church in the  

Archdiocese of New York. 

Send us Your Holy Spirit, to enlighten our minds and guide our 

actions as we plan for the future of parish life in this 

Archdiocese. 

Help us learn new ways to strengthen and revitalize our parish 

communities, and to be good stewards of the spiritual and 

material gifts that sustain them. 

Bless our work, so that our parishes may continue to witness to 

the truth of the Gospel, and be a sign of Your love for all people. 

We ask this through Christ our Lord. 

Amen. 

ðððððððððððððððð 

 

LOST AGAIN   
By Sally I. Kennedy 

 

..the Son of Man has come to seek and to save  

that which was lost.ò  

Luke 19:10  

 

 The baby Jesus was lost again. I began searching and 

scouring the house.  The miniature wood carvings of Jesus, 

Mary, Joseph, the shepherds and wise men, had lived in 

Grandmaôs living room for well over a decade.  Little silver-

colored cups held the tiny cr¯che figures.  Theyôd been a big 

attraction for every grandchild who ever toddled through the 

family.  

 After the children'sô visits, I never knew where Iôd find 

one or more of the figures; the baby Jesus was every childôs 

favorite. Usually it was the baby Jesus who would be missing. 

Could be shoved under a sofa cushion, stuffed down the side of a 

potted plant, or even safely tucked into a drawer. Definitely 

somewhere they thought would be a safe place.  

 I always thought it amazing when Iôd find them. So 

tiny, only about an inch and a half tall. This time, though, I was 

coming to a dead-end. I figured baby Jesus might be lost for 

good.  

 And then, there it was. Hidden just behind a photo 

frame.   

 Just as the miniature baby Jesus carving has never 

really been lost at our house, so are we never really lost once we 

confess our belief in Jesus as Lord.  

 That is good news! 


